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 Addendum No. 1 
RFI 1718-001 – School Based Health Clinic - HHS 

Questions & Answers 
 

         October 25, 2017 
 
 

To whom it may concern: 
 
The Hobbs Municipal Schools has received some questions in regards to the RFI 
1718-001. Below are the questions received with the District’s responses.  
 
Question: P.8, F. Facility – per the RFI document, there is currently no health facility on the HHS 

campus and the selected sponsor is expected to provide a fully licensable facility to be placed on 

the campus at no cost to the district until May 2019 – what happens in May 2019? Does the District 

plan to build a permanent clinic as part of the campus? (Question was submitted to Jessica Munoz 

on October 5,2017) 

Response: With the creation and operation of a SBHC, HMS will be able to make an informed 

decision regarding the viability of a permanent facility. Given a positive viability, HMS intends to 

remodel or construct a space on the campus of Hobbs High School to be used as a SBHC and 

selected Sponsor would continue to operate the facility.  

 

Question: P.8, G. – Financial Responsibilities – is there a required budget format that must be 

submitted with the RFI? (Question was submitted to Jessica Munoz on October 5,2017) 

Response: No, Sponsor will be solely responsible for billing for services in compliance with all 

applicable laws and regulations. All patient/client revenues will belong to the Sponsor.  

 

Question: On p.6 you list several schools to be served by the SBHC. Are they all on the same 

campus? Could a student at any of the 4 schools walk to or travel by wheelchair to the SBHC? 

(Question was submitted to Jessica Munoz on October 9,2017) 



Response: 3 of the 4 Schools are on the same campus with exception to the Early College Program 

students; which is located at the NMJC. These students have access to HHS campus facilities and 

resources.  

Yes, students can walk or travel by wheelchair to the proposed SBHC site.  

 

Question: Please describe the student population at the Alternative Learning Center. Why are they 

in the alternative setting? (Question was submitted to Jessica Munoz on October 9, 2017) 

Response: The Alternative Learning Center is occupied by grade levels 6-12. The primary reason 

for the alternative setting is graduation completion.  

 

Question: Do you provide instruction to pregnant and parenting high school students at one or 

more of these schools? (Question was submitted to Jessica Munoz on October 9, 2017) 

Response: Yes, through the GRADS program which is housed at Boys and Girls Club.  

 

Question: Will the adjoining classroom space in the breeze way between the two buildings be 

available to the successful bidder for use to meet the goals of the School Based Clinic? (Question 

was submitted to Jessica Munoz on October 17, 2017) 

Response: Yes, the adjoining space would be similar to an office as opposed to classroom space.  
 
 
 
Jessica Munoz  
Chief Procurement Officer/ Office Manager  
Hobbs Municipal Schools 
575-433-0100 
 
IF you have any questions regarding this Addendum No. 1, please feel free to contact me at 575-
433-0100 or email me at munozj@hobbsschools.net. 
 
 
Please return a signed copy of this addendum notice with your RFI.  
 
 
X____________________   Date: _____________________ 


